SHARPTOWN REGULAR MEETING MINUTES SEPTEMBER 19, 2022

The regular meeting of the Commissioners of Sharptown was called to order by President Gosnell at 7:30 p.m. Present were Commissioners Bennett and Henry. Also present were Clerk/Treasurer Schneider and Sharptown Parks & Recreation President Mark Carroll.

The Pledge of Allegiance was performed.

Commissioner Henry motioned to approve the minutes of the previous meeting as written, seconded by Chairman Bennett. All in favor, President voted aye, so carried.

Chairman Bennett motioned to approve the bills as listed on pages 4 & 5, seconded by Commissioner Henry. All in favor, President voted aye, so carried.

Old Business:

President Gosnell reported the sewer plant is fully back on-line and is running properly.

The Wicomico County Library Kiosk, located near our drive-through, would like to have a ribbon cutting ceremony on Saturday, October 29th or Saturday, November 5th. It was decided to have the ceremony on November 5th. More information will be forthcoming.

President Gosnell reported Goslee Construction has begun work on the replacement of sidewalk on Railway Street in front of parsonage. Also, will repair sidewalk in front of the church (Church Street side), where heavy equipment had run over.

The Commissioners reviewed the report from Joe Mangini, Grants Administrator. The TMCR grant has been approved for another year. A request for reimbursement for the DBF invoice for the "Old School" structural study has been submitted to DHCD. A citizen committee will need to be formed to discuss & develop the uses for this building. DNR will be submitting the request for permit to MDE for the Ferry Street shoreline project. The "Sustainable Communities" renewal application should soon begin. A committee will need to be formed to begin the process. Mr. Mangini is also looking into grants to replace the water meters.

The Southern Corrosion water tower inspection report is available for review.

Davis Bowen Friedel "Old School" structural report is also available for review.

Chairman Bennett reported that Heritage Day was a success and the fireworks that evening were great.

Chairman Bennett motioned to adjourned, seconded by Commissioner Henry. All were in favor, President Gosnell voted aye, so carried. President Gosnell adjourned the meeting at 7:54 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Judy Schneider Clerk/Treasurer